

Best Practices for School Leaders Immunization Attendance Policy

Updated May 2021

This document cross-references the <u>Immunization Attendance Policy</u> guidance available on the OSSE website.

Own the Message

- Start with the "why." Vaccines are essential to keep our children and communities safe, and an
 outbreak of a vaccine-preventable illness like measles may pose an even greater risk to our public
 health than COVID-19. Getting vaccinated is a concrete way that families can take control of their
 child's health!
- Directly communicate the expectations of immunization compliance to the school community. Ensure parents, guardians, students, and school staff members (including front office staff) understand the pediatric immunization certification requirements.
- Prioritize immunization certification in written and in-person meetings and communications with
 the school community, especially in the spring (in anticipation of next school year) and at the start
 of the school year. This may include information in the school's enrollment packages, website,
 bulletin boards, back-to-school nights, letters or emails from the principal, PTA meetings, parentteacher conferences, and robocalls.

School Health Team: Create a Partnership

- Establish the School Health Team and ensure it meets prior to the start-of-school to review and plan protocols for the year ahead. Clearly define how you as the school leader will reinforce the efforts of the School Health Team.
- Create an annual calendar of check-ins for your School Health Team, with more time to meet during the start-of-school season.
- Ensure the school nurse (or health suite personnel) and the registrar's office are fully engaged in the efforts of the School Health Team. Paper documents may sometimes get lost between the two offices, so ensure a process is in place for transferring health records. Remind school staff to check backpacks and lockers for enrollment documents during the start-of-school. The School Health Team must be confident the immunization certification does not exist before notifying a parent, guardian, or adult student of non-compliance.

- Establish communication protocols for the School Health Team. Communications should be aligned between the Immunization Point of Contact (IPOC) and registrar's office so that families receive a coherent message on their immunization certification responsibilities.
- As a member of the School Health Team, review and approve of all communications and actions made that will impact a student's attendance or admittance to school.

Enrollment Packet Information

- Include a requirement for all students to complete health forms at the time of enrollment.
- Include the <u>Universal Health Certificate</u>, <u>Oral Health Assessment</u>, and immunization one-pager for <u>families</u> in enrollment packages and on back-to-school checklists.
- Ensure the registrar's office is requesting immunization certification at the time of enrollment.
- Use robocalls to remind families about requirements for start-of-school, including immunizations.

Be Personal and Practical in Communications with Families

- Sign or co-sign all notifications and letters sent to parents, guardians, or adult students regarding immunization certification compliance. Your signature will help families pay attention!
- Call families directly on the phone. The personal touch helps families understand the importance.
- Combine your message about immunization certification with information on how families can access primary care. Direct families to their primary care physician or a location identified by DC Health.